Draft Meeting Minutes
Missouri Military Preparedness and Enhancement Commission

July 22, 2016
1:00pm

The meeting was held via conference call.   
MMPEC members participating:  Chairman Mike Dunbar, Bob Hagedorn, Bob Russell, Stanton Thompson, Representative Charlie Davis and Mike Sloan 
Others participating:

Joe Driskill

Department of Economic Development 

Dawn Overbey

Department of Economic Development
Steve Johnston

St. Joseph
Roger Layman

Waynesville

Zach Brown

Congresswoman Hartzler

WELCOME

Chair Dunbar called the meeting to order at 1:00pm and roll was called. Quorum was established with six members participating.  Chair Dunbar stated that there is no new business on the agenda and the purpose of today’s meeting is to vote on the items from the July 14, 2016 meeting where quorum was mistakenly present.  All items to be voted on at today’s meeting were distributed prior to the call.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On motion by Commissioner Hagedorn, seconded by Commissioner Thompson, the following resolution was unanimously approved by those members present:

RESOLVED, the Commission hereby ratifies the minutes of the MMPEC meetings held on February 9, 2016 and February 19, 2016, as submitted.

MILITARY ADVOCATE ROLE
On motion by Commissioner Thompson, seconded by Commissioner Hagedorn, the following resolution was unanimously approved by those members present:
RESOLVED, the Commission hereby ratifies the recognition of the Missouri Military Advocate as the ex-officio Executive Director of the Missouri Military Preparedness and Enhancement Commission. 
STRATEGIC PLAN
On motion by Commissioner Hagedorn, seconded by Commissioner Thompson, the following resolution was unanimously approved by those members present:

RESOLVED, the Commissioner hereby ratifies the outline of the 2016-2017 Missouri Military Strategic Plan, pursuant to §41.1010.6 (8) RSMo.
FLAG OFFICER COUNCIL

Commissioner Russell, having not been present at the last meeting, questioned why no action had been taken on this issue.  Joe advised that the issue was tabled at the July 14, 2016 meeting.  He will continue to consider the discussion that was held at time, define the guidelines and identify those willing to serve and will come back to the group at the next meeting for additional discussion and possible action.  Commissioner Thompson is aware of a group of retired Navy officers similar to this Council that he would be willing to reach out to if the Commission is interested in finding out how often they meeting, their mission, etc.   

MILITARY APPRECIATION DAY 2017

Additional discussion was held regarding the tentative dates for Military Appreciation Day at the Capitol.  Representative Davis thought it was a good idea to schedule it early in the legislative session.  He advised that Mondays and Thursdays are not good days and to get the dates held on the Senate calendars first; the House can work around their calendars. January 17/18, 2017 or January 24/25, 2017 are still being considered.   

ADJOURNMENT
Having no further business on the agenda and on motion by Commissioner Hagedorn, seconded by Commissioner Thompson, the meeting adjourned at 1:27pm.
